Minutes of the Patient Participation Group

Wednesday, 21st August 2012 at the Duston Medical Centre

Copies of the agenda and progress against the development plan paper were distributed before or during the meeting.

Present   
Joan Randell (Chair) Ray Chapman, Christine Churchman, Brian Morgan, Chris Page, 

Pauline Robinson, (patients) and Graham Jamieson (Managing Partner)
Apologies
Apologies were received from Ruth Fawcett and Catherine Donaldson
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th July2012

The minutes of the meeting held on 4th July 2012 were signed as a true record. 

Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting of 4th July 2012

JR confirmed that she had been in contact with the locality group of PPGs, it had previously been agreed that she is to represent this group at their meetings.

PR and BM reported that they had visited both surgeries either before or after the introduction of the new appointment system on 6th August and gave anecdotal information about the awareness of and range of views expressed by patients they met. 

Practice update

St Luke’s Primary Care Centre – The projected completion date is now 26th October and the move from the present two sites at the new centre is planned for the weekend 3rd November. Internally, work is nearing completion, for example floor coverings and light fittings are in place. Externally the now-filled holes containing contaminated waste below the 0.4 metres of topsoil continue to be a cause for concern and the projected cost of remedial action has escalated yet further. The presence of a proportion of materials which will degrade in time is compromising the development of the parking area for 80 vehicles. The disputes between the practice, the developers and the company which certified that remedial work had been correctly completed are on-going. The uncertainties surrounding the potential cost to the practice is having an impact on much needed decisions about the purchase of items including storage, cctv systems and furniture.  The build-up of rubbish outside the boundary walls of the site is also a concern. 

Pharmacy Licence - Obtaining a licence to operate a pharmacy is key to delivering the concept of a “one-stop shop” medical centre at St Luke’s. Therefore, the recent rejection by the PCT of the application for a licence to operate a pharmacy compromises, to some extent, the viability of the centre. This needs to be resolved speedily. An appeal has been lodged and will be heard by an independent body. Should the appeal not be upheld, it is thought that there would be sufficient grounds to warrant legal action.

New appointment system – “Doctor First” indicates that experience shows that the first month after the introduction of their system presents challenges for all concerned. Within the practice it has been introduced prior to the arrival of two new doctors early in September and with two locums providing cover. The Reception team have been required to adapt quickly and significant support has been provided with back-up from Mini Scott and Pat Jakeman.  Doctors and patients alike have mixed views at this early stage. Members raised specific questions to which GJ responded. 

· CC asked if future appointments are available, GJ - not generally so, Receptionists emphasise the need call on the day. 

· CC felt that it is advantageous for patients with certain conditions need to be seen by a specific doctor – GJ, doctors have 27 appointment slots per day. 

· RC was pleased that he was able to see a doctor within 90 minutes which compared very favourably with his past experiences under the old system. GJ-it is more likely that patients will be able to see the doctor of their choice subject to them being in surgery on that day. 

· GJ said that some doctors, like some patients, have a preference for the system which has been replaced. 

· PR noted that Receptionists ask patients about the presenting condition, also that some patients did not realise that they could ask to speak to a specific doctor. 

· CP- do doctors see their “own” patients and what if they work part-time? GJ – most patients would see a range of doctors, continuity and consistency is achieved as all doctors have access to notes through the IT system. 
· PR asked if repeat prescriptions are available for collection only after 2 p.m. GJ – there are no set times for actual collection but it usually takes about 48 hours between receipt of the request to completion for collection. 
· GJ stated that he welcomes feedback about the new system and any others matters.
Patient Questionnaire / Development Plan
Appointment System – The new system has been implemented and will be trialled for at least three months. It was suggested that it would be timely for the next Patient Questionnaire to include specific questions about the system and responses should be fed into the review process.

Developments – Consultation is on-going with the dentist selected to operate at the St Luke’s Centre.  

PPG Members opportunities
JR proposed that the previously discussed Promoting Healthcare focus should be discussed in greater details at a specific meeting in the near future with a view to offering sessions in the Spring of 2013. Action – To be included on a forthcoming agenda (GJ) BM asked if progress had been made about  members who offered to take part in awareness raising sessions available through the Detect Cancer Early campaign. Action – GJ to check the current position with Mini Scott (GJ)

Volunteering RC proposed that the next meeting discuss how and which members could assist in the first few weeks after the new surgery opens and also “elect0ronic members” might be encouraged to be involved. GJ said that volunteers would be welcome to assist on the Saturdays from mid-September to early October when ‘flu vaccination clinics take place.
Any other business

Drinks machine Responding to a question from PR about the availability of a drinks machine at St Luke’s, GJ noted that provision of a café had been discussed.

Newsletter PR also asked if the next Newsletter might include mention about on-line booking of appointments. GJ added that a self check-in facility will be available and that consulting rooms will be arranged over two floors.
Next meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting would take place at Duston Medical Centre on Wednesday, 3rd October 2012 starting at 6.15 p.m.
The meeting formally ended at 7.35 p.m. GJ thanked everyone for their attendance and contributions
